
I have parcels of rural lands in a approximately 40km radius of Goondiwindi. The service in all areas has always 
been poor, we had our farm office located on one of these farms 20kms south east of Goondiwindi and because 
of continual drop outs, with great expense and inconvenience to our business, we relocated to Goondiwindi.  
Our general mobile phones with car kits, [$1000 a kit] have allowed us to have acceptable service. This has 
deteriorated in recent weeks to unacceptable levels. 
It is extremely difficult to manage a business with many mobile units to have just accessible service to 
unacceptable service. 
Not only do we rely on this service for running of our day by day activities but it is extremely relied upon for the 
safety and well being of all our staff. 
Our connective services are a disgrace and the bodies responsible for providing these services either have to 
bring them to and efficient service or step aside and let some other organisation that can 


